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EX.025/09
ICT SHARED SERVICE UPDATE



(Key Decision)

Portfolio
Learning and Development


Subject Matter

Pursuant to Minute EX.04/09, the Director of Corporate Services reported (CORP.77/08) on Phase 2 of the Implementation of the Allerdale/Carlisle ICT Shared Service.  She informed Members that the report had been considered by the Executive on the 19 January where a number of decisions had been made.  The Director added however that it had been anticipated that the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committees would have been invited to deliberate on these proposals and the report had subsequently been submitted to the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee at their meeting on the 11 February 2009.

A Minute Excerpt from the Meeting of the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee was circulated.

The Director added that since the last meeting of the Executive, the Allerdale Borough Council had agreed the way forward and work was continuing on the Governance/TUPE issues.  She added that it was still anticipated that the Shared Service would be in operation as from the 1 April 2009 although she cautioned that the terms and conditions of staff transferring may not have been agreed by that date.  

Members expressed some disappointment that the terms and conditions for staff transferring had not yet been agreed and given the importance of the ICT Shared Service as a template for future shared service arrangements, asked that any outstanding issues be brought back to the Executive at their meeting in March.

Summary of options rejected - None

DECISION

(1)  That the comments received from the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee be accepted.

(2)  It be noted that as a result of the comments submitted by the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee, the Executive's original decision under Minute EX.04/09 be reconfirmed subject to the Director of Corporate Services submitting an ICT Shared Service update report to the meeting of the Executive in March 2009 to update Members on any areas where further work/discussions were required.

Reasons for Decision

To approve the recommendations in order to meet the necessary requirements for the successful implementation and commencement of an improved ICT Service at no overall cost to both Councils.







